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As the new school year has started rolling along it has been great to see all of the students having fun, meeting
new friends and engaging in meaningful work. The students are developing as a community of learners and it
has been wonderful to see them connect as a group. All of our new kindergarten students seem engaged in
the school experience and are being helped and mentored by the older students. | have appreciated all of the
staffés work in helping to foster this positive schoc

This year, our school goals continue to be:

1. Toincrease reading comprehension with a focus on those students demonstrating below grade level
reading comprehension.

2. To learn and use self regulation strategies, continue to develop empathy for others, set goals and be
able to be self aware about their behaviours, actions and feelings.

Through the framewor k of 0fnfelwlkeveldlitdragy Irffervendon Kit, andcentinuede o |
teaching of good reading strategies | believe that we will continue to make good progress with our reading

goal. In addition, with all of the work that Mrs. Pankewich is doing around building a community of learners the
students will continue to develop their self-regulation skills and how their actions affect those around them.

We have appreciated all of the support the parents have provided around the school this year. As a small
community school we rely on your support and could not do it without you. Please let us know if you are
available to help support any of the activities we have happening.

ATTENDANCE

Heffley Creek has a Safe Arrival program. Rather than contacting the teacher to report your child's absence,
please use one of three methods provided BEFORE 8:30am. You can report via a free,
downloadable app, or through the Web, or by a toll-free phone number. If you have not yet done
so, please follow the instructions included at the end of the news | et t er . It 6s and
PLEASE report to the Safe Arrival Program AfND¥ypbur
more than one day. Teachers would like to know if a student will be away for a period of

time. Thank you for your cooperation.




TERR¥OX RUN

THE On Friday, September 28, all the students took part in the Terry Fox Run to support
TERRY FUX cancer research. We will be submitting our donation to the Terry Fox Foundation on

Friday, October 5. If you would donate a toonie for Terry, please drop it off at the
office before Friday.

MEDICAL ALERTS

Please let us know if your son/daughter has any medical issues or allergies. School staff are not
allowed to administer drugs to students unless the proper paperwork has been signed and
certain rules followed. Please contact Mrs. Pinette should you require additional information.

A reminder that our school is a peanut, tree nut and egg free building. Thank you for keeping all
of our students healthy and safe.

MUSICIANS: SPEEDY CREEK

Mrs. Pankewiché s ¢ | asees enfoyang musical visits every second Thursday from the local group,
Speedy Creek. They come and play songs the students want to hear. The students play along using the
new rhythm instruments, as well as sing and dance.

The students were eager to exp ress their gratitude and surprised the musicians as they left the school
with this lovely message drawn in the playground.

PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS

Parent/Teacher interviews will take place the afternoon of Wednesday, October 17. Mrs. Pankewich will be
sending details home. Please note that this is an early closure day and the students will be dismissed at 12:30.
Busses will leave two hours earlier than the normal scheduled time.

FALL TIME

Fall brings us leaves and chilly weather. Please make sure your child(ren) are appropriately
dressed for the weather conditions i.e. warm jackets and shoes.
Thank you.
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Kamloops Early Language and Literacy Initiatarel School District 73 present

ParentChild Mother Goosd’rogram®

A Enjoy an hour of rhymes , songs, and stories with your babies and young children
A Learn ways to encourage language and social development

A Meet other parents

A Learn about community resources

When and Where:
Thursdays, from 9:30 - 10:30am,
October 11 8 November 29 th
At He ffley Creek Elementary School
Registration via www.eventbrite.ca Wednesday September 26 th at 9:30am
For more info, call: 250-376-4771
Cost: Free!! (Sponsored by the BC Ministry of Education Ready, Set, Learn Initiative)

MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS

Heffley Creek Elementary School will be a voting station on Saturday, October 20". Come out and vote!

SCHOOL CALENDAR

October 3 Salute to the Sockeye
October 5 Pizza Day

October 9 Thanksgiving Day
October 11 | Mother Goose begins
October 17 | Early Closura 12:30
October 17 | P/T Interviews
October 19 | Pro-D Day- NO scHOOL
November 12 NO SCHOOL
December 3 | Pro-D Day- NO SCHOOL
December 21 Last Day School before winter break
January’/ School back in session
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September Newsletter

Heffley Creek Elementary
Parent Advisory Council (PAC)

Dear Families,

Welcome back! We hope you all had a wonderful summer!
We are excited to see everyone again, and meet all the new
students and families. We hope everyone has a great 2018 /
2019 school year!

PAC Meeting

The PAC is a volunteer parent group that discusses issues
affecting our students and school. We fundraise throughout
the year to help provide resources and field trips for our
teachers and students. If you would like to join, we are having
our first PAC meeting of the year on Thursday, September 20th
at 1pm in the library. Everyone is welcome, we would love to
hear your thoughts and ideas as we plan for the new school
year! If you would like to be involved, but cannot make the
meeting, please feel free to call or text one of our members

for more information!

CONCESSION

The Hawk's Nest Concession is back! Every Wednesday at lunch
lunch time, students can purchase concession items such as
cookies, granola bars, juice boxes etc. Each item is under $1.00,
and every week a name is drawn for a free pick!

We are starting concession again on Wednesday, September 12th,

and will continue every Wednesday after! If you would like to
volunteer for a concession shift, please call or text Angela at
250-320-4984.

DONATE YOUR BOTTLES AND CANS

Heffley Creek Elementary has an account at the Lorne Street
Bottle Depot at 270 Halston Road. Money collected from this
account goes towards supplies and field trips not covered by
the school's opperating budget.

Upcoming Events:

Wednesday, Sepember 12th
The Hawk's Nest Concession
opens at lunch time!

Thursday, September 20th
PAC meeting at 1pm
in the library

Friday, September 28th
Pizza Day! Watch for order
forms coming home!

September 17th - 28th
Coupon Book Fundraiser

SUGGESTIONS OR QUESTIONS
Please contact one of our
members:

Theresa call or text
250-682-4292
Anita call or text
250-320-2808
Lori call or text

778-220-8144

Angela call or text
250-320-4984
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